
Agenda Report 

TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: JANUARY 12,2009 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: FORMATION OF THE PLANNING UPDATE POLICY COMMITTEE 
AND GENERAL PLAN LAND USE AND MOBILITY ELEMENTS 
UPDATE 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council approve the formation of a nine-member 
Planning Update Policy Committee (Coordination Committee or PUPC) and 
affirm staffs direction regarding the approach to the Land Use and Mobility 
Elements Update. The Coordination Committee shall be comprised of one 
representative from each of the following groups: 

Planning Commission 
Transportation Advisory Commission 
Environmental Advisory Commission 
Community Development Committee 
N~rthwest C~mmission 
Recreation and Parks Commission 
Historic Preservation Commission 
Open Space and Conservation Committee 
Pasadena Chamber of Commerce 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

During the public comment portion of the November 17, 2008 City Council 
meeting, the City Council heard testimony regarding the formation of the 
Planning Update Policy Committee (PUPC) for the upcoming Land Use and 
Mobility Elements of the General Plan. The Council discussed this issue and 
directed staff to place this item on the next available City Council meeting for 
discussion. The City Council specifically requested information on the PUPC's 
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chargelpurpose, composition, and function/duties. This report is intended to 
provide background information to inform the City Council and to support the 
recommended action. Additionally, this report provides background information 
regarding the approach towards the preparation of this update and steps already 
taken. 

Public Participation and Outreach 

It is anticipated that the community will be engaged in a far-reaching input 
process consistent with the current Seventh Guiding Principle of the General 
Plan, which states that: "Public participation will be a permanent part of achieving 
a greater city." The public participation effort will focus on reaching out to all 
segments of the Pasadena community through outreach and education, public 
forums, and an expanded use of technology. A comprehensive community 
education program will be developed. The early participation of the PUPC in this 
process is instrumental to the effective engagement and comprehensive nature 
of this process. With this in mind, staff has recommended that the PUPC be re- 
constituted, as it greatly contributed to the success of the 2004 General Plan 
update. The following is a summary of the charge, composition, and function of 
this committee. 

Planning Update Policy Committee C harge1Purpose 

The Municipal Code does not mandate the formation of citizen committees to 
advise staff on the preparation of General Plan updates. However, in furtherance 
of the Seventh Guiding Principle of the General Plan, such advisory committees 
have routinely been formed for that purpose. The PUPC was first formed to 
advise on the preparation of the 2004 Land Use Element update and the Central 
District Specific Plan. It was formed through an invitation, extended by the 
Director of Planning and Development, to chairs of specific advisory 
commissions that had interest or expertise in relevant areas. The committee 
structure was successful in facilitating comment on the planning process and 
providing representation for the commission membership. Subsequently, for the 
preparation of the Green Space Element and Recreation and Parks Master Plan 
the composition was changed, again at the invitation of the Director of Planning 
and Development, to include representatives with interests and expertise in those 
areas. However, for the preparation of the Open Space and Conservation 
Element, which is currently underway, a group of citizens approached the City 
Council and recommended that a specially appointed body be established for 
that effort. In November 2007 the City Council adopted a structure for this 
committee, which included representatives of various Commissions and non-city 
organizations as well as members at large. In May 2008 the Council appointed 
the members at large and this committee was able to commence its 
deliberations. Due to the formation of this committee the PUPC will not be 
utilized for the Open Space and Conservation Element. 



The purpose of the PUPC is primarily to implement the General Plan public 
participation guiding principle by overseeing an extensive community outreach 
effort. The PUPC will also actively participate in the assessment of progress 
made in achieving the existing principles and in the development of any new 
principles, objectives and policies for these important General Plan updates. The 
PUPC would provide policy development leadership and members are expected 
to be liaisons with their committees and/or commissions. 

Planninq Update Policy Committee FunctionlDuties 

The PUPC will review and comment on the General Plan update work plans, 
community outreach strategy and various documents leading to the General Plan 
updates. An important part of the role of the Committee is to report to their 
respective Commissions the progress and challenges of the General Plan 
update. The members of the PUPC will also host various community outreach 
events and act as the "face" of the Land Use and Mobility Elements update. The 
PUPC will act as "clearing house of information" by reviewing and discussing 
work products. The PUPC will hold regular (likely to be monthly) public Brown 
Act meetings to review and discuss progress toward the development of the 
General Plan updates. As proposed, the PUPC represents eight commissions 
and one civic association. The eight commissions currently have membership 
totaling 74 residents. The civic association has a membership that represents 
over 1,400 businesses and individuals. 

In order to assure ongoing communication and the implementation of the seventh 
General Plan guiding principle, the PUPC will from time to time present updates 
to the City Council on the public participation efforts. In addition to these reports, 
the City Council will be informed through the weekly green letters. 

Composition 

The PUPC was initially planned to be comprised of eight members as follows: 

Two members of the Planning Commission 
Two members of the Transportation Advisory Commission 
Two members of the Community Development Committee 
Two members of the Environmental Advisory Commission 

Some of the issues guiding this suggested composition include: 

The need for a fairly informed group, that would not need extensive initial 
training in the basics of urban land use, mobility, and general plan 
regulations; 
The willingness of members to devote extensive personal efforts and time 
towards public outreach (e.g. including Saturday and evening meetings); 



The obligation of members to regularly report back to advisory bodies that 
would be directly involved in review and c~mment on draft elements, and 
the ability to provide a level of redundancy in this effort; and 
The ability to provide a structure for the appointment of replacement 
membership (e.g. if an individual finds it necessary to resign) without 
significant disruption of the work of the committee. 

This PUPC structure had been suggested by staff in concert with a robust and 
aggressive community outreach process. The views of all interest groups and 
members of the general public will be actively pursued throughout the 
development of the Land Use and Mobility Element updates. 

On October 8, 2008 the Planning Commission received an informational 
presentation and participated in a workshop relating to the proposed scope of the 
Land Use and Mobility Elements. Based on this workshop, the Planning 
Commission has recommended an expanded representation on the PUPC to 
include representatives from other commissions, committees, and key 
community organizations. The Planning Commission suggested that the PUPC 
include one representative from each of the following groups for a total of eleven 
(1 I ) members: 

Planning Commission 
Community Development Committee 
Transportation Advisory Commission 
Environmental Advisory Commission 
Recreation and Parks Commission 
Historic Preservation Commission 
Northwest Commission 
Open Space and Conservation Committee 
Ecumenical Council of Greater Pasadena 
Pasadena Chamber of Commerce 
Pasadena Unified School District 

The Planning Commission's recommendation was based on a desire to provide 
as broad of outreach as possible. It was suggested that, with a rich diversity of 
representation, each represented body could provide an avenue of outreach to a 
different constituency. The staff recommendation differs from the Planning 
Commission recommendation in that the staff recommendation does not include 
representation from the Ecumenical Council or the Pasadena Unified School 
District. These two groups have the same constituents as do the City 
Commissions (i.e., residents of the City of Pasadena). For that reason, they 
would already have representation and there would be established lines of 
communication to these groups. The membership of the Chamber is different in 
that it is composed extensively of business interests. There is a fervent interest 
in the incorporation of these business interests into the planning process. The 
other groups proposed to be represented do not represent business interests to 



the extent the Chamber does. 

These and other community perspectives have been identified to be active and 
important components of the public participation process to be developed for the 
Land Use and Mobility Elements update with or without their formal 
representation on the PUPC. This input is not diminished by excluding them 
from membership on the PUPC. However, to achieve as many of the above 
expressed goals as possible, staff now recommends that the PUPC be 
comprised of one representative from each of the following groups for a total of 
nine representatives: 

Planning Commission 
Transportation Advisory Commission 
Environmental Advisory Commission 
Community Development Committee 
Northwest Commission 
Recreation and Parks Commission 
Historic Preservation Commission 
Open Space and Conservation Committee 
Pasadena Chamber of Commerce 

Approach to the General Plan Land Use and Mobility Element Update 

The 2004 General Plan Land Use and Mobility Updates upheld the seven guiding 
principles adopted in the 1994 General Plan and developed through 
comprehensive public participation. The seven principles guide Pasadena's 
plans for the future. They work together and continue to be relevant. 

Growth will be targeted to serve community needs and enhance the 
quality of life. 
Change will be harmonized to preserve Pasadena's historic character and 
environment. 
Economic vitality will be promoted to provide jobs, service, revenues and 
opportunities. 
Pasadena will be promoted as a healthy family community. 
Pasadena will be a city where people can circulate without cars. 
Pasadena will be promoted as a cultural, scientific, corporate, 
entertainment and educational center for the region. 
Community participation will be a permanent pa-rt of achieving a greater 
city. 

In addition to these principles, the 2004 Mobility Element included four major 
objectives: (I) Promote a livable community, (2) Encourage non-auto travel, (3) 
Protect neighborhoods by discouraging traffic from intruding into community 
neighborhoods, and (4) Manage multi-modal corridors to promote and improve 
citywide transportation services. 



The current update process is not intended as a complete rewrite of the Land 
Use and Mobility elements; instead, the approach is to use an extensive public 
outreach process to evaluate the current community sentiment toward these key 
guiding principles and to update the elements to reflect current conditions. 
Specifically, it is anticipated that this update will focus on integrating sustainability 
into the General Plan and need to balance infrastructure and resources with land 
use, development, traffic, green house gases, and affordable housing, among 
others, to contribute to a healthy economy and quality of life in our community. 
As proposed, the main objectives of this Land Use and Mobility Element update 
process will be to: 

Evaluate implementation of current elements; 
Confirmlrevise direction and focus of future development; 
Agree upon existinglnew development goals, policies and implementation; 
Continue to integrate land use and mobility; and 
Make public educationlparticipation a major component of the process. 

It is anticipated that single family residential areas would not be subject to 
change in this Land Use Element update. Additionally, built-in 5-year reviews of 
Specific Plan areas provide the opportunity to assess potential changes in these 
areas. Further, development in Institutional zones is set by Master Plans which 
guide future growth and the extent of change in those areas. Also, open space 
districts continue to be preserved and acquired as supported by the General 
Plan. The emphasis then of this update should logically focus on the growth and 
density of the multi-family residential areas, where development has occurred 
and where there is still potential capacity. 

A comprehensive update of the Mobility Element was also completed in 2004. 
The current update will build on the concepts of the 2004 Mobility Element while 
enhancing the discussion of street classifications and the role of the 
transportation network in achieving the City's sustainability goals. The Mobility 
Element will support the Land Use Element update by assessing the mobility and 
operational implications of different land uses, circulation network, transit service 
and travel demand management scenarios in an iterative process using city-wide 
travel demand modeling results. 

Additionally, these updates will be closely coordinated with the ongoing update of 
the Open Space and Conservation Element. The Open Space and Conservation 
Element, which was last updated in 1987 and for which an update was initiated in 
May 2008, is currently examining the City's open space needs and resources; 
determining the most efficient methods of utilizing those resources; and 
developing strategies to protect natural plant, animal, hydrology and human 
resources from future wasteful expenditure. The conclusions reached in these 
areas will be incorporated into the Land Use and Mobility Elements. Again, if 
subsequent elements differ substantially, from previously prepared and adopted 



elements, both elements (i.e. the previous and the newly prepared) will be 
brought forth for adoption and revision so that General Plan Elements are 
consistent with one another. The Open Space and Conservation Coordinating 
Committee, working with staff, is currently preparing a community fair which will 
kick off the community participation program for the update of this element. 

As previously directed by the City Council during budget deliberations, the 
preparation of the Land Use and Mobility Elements was not to start until 
completion of the Housing Element (approved to transmit to State on November 
24, 2008). However, in preparation for this process, a number of preliminary 
steps have been undertaken, including: 

Consultants have been contracted as on site coordinators to work with 
staff to provide management of the various public participation, technical 
and administrative components. Jeffrey Lambert, AICP, who will provide 
coordination for the Land Use Element has an extensive background in 
land use planning, including election to the national Board of Directors of 
the American Planning Association and designation as a 2004 
"Distinguished Planner of the Year" by the California Chapter of the 
American Planning Association. Ellen Greenberg, AICP, who will provide 
coordination for the update of the Transportation Model for the City of 
Pasadena, is a city planner who specializes in complex land use, 
transportation and urban design issues and in 2007-2008 is Visiting 
Practitioner at the Sustainable Transportation Center at the University of 
California at Davis. 
Web pages, which explain the process, provide all relevant public 
information and allow public comment, are in the process of being 
prepared. These will be similar to those previously created for the Open 
Space and Conservation Element, which is viewable at 
http://www.ci.pasadena.ca.us/planninqandde~velopment/PlanDev/Commen 
ts/Proiects.asp and 
http://www.ci.pasadena.ca.us/planninq/deptor~/commplnq/OpenSpace/op 
enspace.asp. A new link from the City's home page will be added to 
provide quick access to the General Plan update information. 
Consultant proposals for implementation of the public participation and 
outreach program have been received and are currently under review. 
A Request for Qualifications for the development and operation of a Travel 
Demand Model has been prepared and will be released soon. 
Anticipating the focus on sustainability that will be an integral component 
of the Land Use and Mobility Element Updates, and recent State 
legislation relating to climate change and sustainability (e.g. AB 32, SB 
375, etc.) this will not be a standard exercise in travel demand modeling. 
The focus is not on understanding and reducing peak hour intersection 
delay, but on supporting General Plan goals while responding to emerging 
requirements regarding greenhouse gas emissions. 



The Transportation Department is currently updating both the City's Short 
Range Transit Plan and Bicycle Master Plan. The findings from both 
these plans will be integrated into the Mobility Element update. 
Staff has been collecting and mapping key information for the Mobility 
Element update, including current levels of transit service and ridership. 
A Staff Working Group, with representation from various departments has 
been established and holding bi-weekly meetings for the last nine months. 
Recent meetings have focused on gearing up for this effort. All of the 
above noted efforts have been coordinated through this group. 
Representation on a Citizen Coordinating Committee (i.e. PUPC) has 
been identified, subject to City Council confirmation. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

The adopted Fiscal Year 2008-09 budget includes funds for the initiation and 
early steps towards the update of the Land Use and Mobility Elements. Because 
this update will be a multi-year effort, the funding for later steps will be requested 
in subsequent budgets. 

Respectfully submitted n 

City Manager 

Prepared by: - 
@2.Ng/ 
Richard J. ckner, Director 
Planning nd evelopment u 
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Frederick C. Dock, Director 
Transportation 

Attachment: 
1. November 5,2008 Green Sheet 


















